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 Wow, the end of the year is here. I don’t know where the time went, but 
this year has flown by. I have been trying to get some quilts completed that I 
intend to give as gifts this year, but I, as I am sure so many of you are, am 
running out of time. I had completed one quilt, and after the exhibit at the 
Terry Library, I was able to send it off to the promised owner. I am also 
working on a promised quilt for a neighbor, it feels good to be on a roll, and I 
know it will be completed shortly.

 We had a wonderful auction at our last meeting. There were a lot of us 
who picked up some “bargains,” and now we have some other projects to 
complete. I know I won’t run out of things to do for a while.

 Speaking of running out of things to do, next year is shaping up to be a 
very busy year for the Arkansas Quilters Guild. We have scheduled speakers 
for the next few months!

 January we will be having Michelle Jones from Hot Springs. She will 
present “Color Tool for Quilters.” She has had quilts exhibited in New York; 
Ft. Collins, CO; Hot Springs, AR; Little Rock, AR; and Paducah, KY. She 
has won First Place in Machine Quilting, First and Second Place in Art and 
Wearable Art at the Dubai Quilt Guild Show, Dubai, UAE.

 February will bring us Norma McKinnon from Hickory Hill Quilts in 
Hot Springs. She will be presenting how to incorporate machine embroidery 
into your quilts. That is some information that I need!

 March we will be hosting Debbie Caffrey, she will be giving two 
workshop classes, and then she will be our guest at the Guild meeting and 
present the program.

PLEASE WEAR YOUR NAMETAG TO THE MEETINGS!
 REMEMBER: NO NAMETAG – NO DOOR PRIZE!

AQG Board Meeting: January 8, 2015, 6:00 p.m., at Larry’s Pizza, 12911 Cantrell 
Rd., Little Rock, AR

AQG Meeting: January 12, 2015, 6:30 p.m., North Little Rock Community 
Center, 2700 Willow, North Little Rock, Arkansas. Movie night.

(continued on page 2)
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UPCOMING PROGRAMS

January – Michelle Jones from Hot Springs will speak 
on Color Tools.

February – Norma McKinnon from Hickory Hill Quilts 
will share about incorporating machine embroidery 
into quilts.

March – Quilt Celebrity Debbie Caffrey!

April – Leah and Eddie will educate us on preparing 
tops for the long-armer.

May – Airing of the Quilts.

PRESIDENT
(continued from page 1)

 April we will be instructed on longarm quilting. 
How to prepare your quilt, dos and don’ts. I am sure that 
we will receive some great instruction on what we need 
to do before we take our quilts to the longarm quilter.

 This is just the first quarter of the year! Don’t forget 
that we also have the National Quilting Association 
Show in June. Have you been thinking about the 
challenges for that event? Small quilts for the Little 
Quilt Auction, the NQA fundraiser; or the interpretation 
quilt that depicts your idea of life Down by the 
Riverside. Then there is the Sew Batik challenge. I have 
my piece of batik fabric, now I have to make something! 

 Whew! There is a lot that you can choose to be 
involved in this year…And I haven’t even started talking 
about Quilt Arkansas in October!

 Whenever you can, please take advantage of these 
opportunities, we can learn from these guest speakers, 
and from each other. You might see just the thing that 
answers a problem you have pulling a project together, 
or see a mix of colors or textures that you just hadn’t 
ever thought about using. This should be a great year! 

Happy Stitches!
Donna Toombs

AQG PROGRAM NOTES
DECEMBER 8, 2014

 We all look forward to the December auction, and 
this year’s event did not disappoint. Gaylen McGee, our 
favorite auctioneer, was as entertaining as ever, as he 
squeezed just a little more money out of the bidders, all 
for a great cause. After associating with us quilters for a 
few years, he’s learning our strange vocabulary — not 
surprised by fat quarters anymore, but a little mystified 
by yo-yos.

 And he was plenty interested in one auction item: a 
pair of candles from P. Allen Smith’s store. Butt Naked 
and Lick Me All Over are thought-provoking, you must 
admit.

 Lots of great items, lots of money raised, and lots of 
fun — that about sums up our December program.

Respectfully — and briefly — submitted,
Jan Partain, Assistant Program Scribe

QUILTERS COOK TOO

 Thanks for your support of the cookbook in 2014. 
Without your recipe contributions, we would have had 
no cookbook. And, with selling only to the guild we 
have sold 277 books for a profit of $1,930. Books will 
continue to be available at guild meetings. Then later in 
2015, we will place another order to have books 
available for sale in the AQG booth at the NQA Show in 
June.

 Keep trying the recipes and tell us your favorites.

The Chef,
Lavern SchaapHELLO EVERYONE!

 I am looking for committee members to help us have 
a great next year at Arkansas Quilters Guild. If you 
would be interested in helping out and being a part of the 
volunteers that help make this a great guild, please 
respond to this e-mail and let me know, or call me at 
501-766-0900. (Or you can talk to me at the next guild 
meeting.)

 I am looking for hostesses (or host and hostess), 
challenges, demonstrations, sunshine, fund-raising, 
photographer, newsletter, programs, AWOL, and 
more...As you can see, there is a wide variety of 
opportunities that you can take advantage of.

 This is the perfect time to make a difference in our 
guild. If there is something that you would like to see 
done differently, this is the time to step up and let your 
voice be heard. This guild has been in existence since 
1980, that is a long time, and it has taken lots of us to 
keep it going, and going great, I might add!

 So, if you would like to participate, please let me 
know. I would love to hear from you.

Donna Toombs
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TREASURER’S REPORT
NOVEMBER 30, 2014

ASSETS! November 30, 2014
" Centennial Bank Checking" $" 9,127.37
" Outstanding Checks" " (181.18)
" Petty Cash/Rummage & QA 2013" " 100.00
" Sarah Savings" " 0.00
" Sarah CD matures 9/10/14" " 5,026.29
" Centennial Bank $10,000 CD" " 9,516.32
Total Checking/Savings" $" 23,588.80
TOTAL ASSETS" $" 23,588.80

DESIGNATED FUNDS
" Total Designated Funds" $" 7,381.60
TOTAL LIABILITIES" $" 7,381.60

" " "November 2014! Year to Date
INCOME
" Advertising" $" 0.00" $" 450.00
" AWOL - Spring" " 0.00" " 7,542.96
" AWOL - Fall" " 0.00" " 5,557.94
" From Savings" " 0.00" " 1,511.23
" Fund Raising" " 318.00" " 5,320.50
" Interest" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Membership" " 450.00" " 3,400.00
" Quilt Arkansas 2015" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Newsletter" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Workshop" " 0.00" " 2,245.00
" Travel" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Quilt Show" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Misc./Stale Dated Checks" " 0.00" " 90.00
TOTAL INCOME" $" 768.00" $" 26,117.63

EXPENSES
" Administration" $" 45.00" $" 45.00
" AWOL - Spring" " 0.00" " 7,511.96
" AWOL - Fall" " 0.00" " 5,439.88
" Challenges" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Community Service" " 0.00" " 258.50
" Demos" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Door Prizes" " 0.00" " 162.67
" Fund Raising" " 0.00" " 1,694.01
" Membership" " 0.00" " 0.00
" New Equipment" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Newsletter" " 600.00" " 933.64
" Programs" " 0.00" " 2,577.34
" Quilt Arkansas 2015 " " 184.13" " 1,841.88
" Quilt Exhibit 2014" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Rent" " 15.00" " 1,127.00
" Tax Preparation" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Web Hosting" " 11.00" " 502.80
" Workshop" " 0.00" " 2,286.81
" Travel" " 0.00" " 0.00
" Sunshine Committee" " 0.00" " 0.00
" HAM Prizes Donation" " 0.00" " 750.00
TOTAL EXPENSES" $" 855.13" $" 25,131.49

TOTAL INCOME/EXPENSES" $" (87.13)" $" 986.14

Kim Lotz, Treasurer
11/30/14

FYI - AQG MEMBERS

If you have a quilting business/blog, etc. – a one-line 
link to a website/blog/phone #, etc., can be listed on 
the sponsor’s page under “our member links.”

MONTHLY SNACK REMINDER!

 We would like to encourage you to bring snacks for 
the meeting. It doesn’t need to be fancy, but everyone 
enjoys having a little something during the meeting.

 January – L-M-N
 February – O-P-Q-R
 March – S-T-U
 April – V-W-X-Y-Z
 May – A-B-C
 June – D-E-F-G
 July – H-I-J
 August – K-L-M
 September – N-O-P
 October – Q-R-S
 November – T -U-V
 December – Everyone! It’s a party!

DON'T MISS! 

QUILTFEST 2015
Hot Springs, Arkansas Convention Center

INSPIRATION IS EVERYWHERE

NQA Certified Judeges
20 Plus Vendor Mall

Cash Prizes for Class Winners
Special Prize for the quilt entry coming from the 

greatest distance

(Certified by Google Maps)

Please join us with your presence and your quilt entries!
For more information and quilt entry forms, visit

www.hsaquiltguild.com

July 10 – 11, 2015

NEWSLETTER NEWS

 The AQG board has decided to password protect the 
newsletter page on the guild’s website. This will allow 
only members to view/print the newsletter, which will no 
longer be available to guests of the website.

 Our president will e-mail current members with the 
password for access to the AQG newsletter on our site. 
(This has no implication for members who receive 
hardcopy.) Look for Donna’s e-mail in order to view the 
January 2015 edition.

Jackie Bibbs
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ARKANSAS QUILTERS GUILD
MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING

8 DECEMBER, 2014

 The meeting was called to order by President, Donna 
Toombs, at 6:35 PM. Donna began the meeting with the 
introduction of the 2015 officers. They are Donna 
Toombs, President; 1st VP - Membership, Debbie 
Spinks; 2nd VP – Quilt Arkansas, Alina Polta; Secretary, 
Sally Burrup, and Treasurer, Kim Lotz. Committee 
chairmen known at meeting time are: Community 
Service – Nola Ballinger; Fund-Raising – Latitia 
Nichols; Hostess – Marilyn Bradley with committee 
members Sharon Weinsinger and Kathy Jones; 
Newsletter – Jackie Bibbs; NQA Liaison – Lavern 
Schaap; Program Notes – Lavern Schaap, Jan Partain, 
and Bo Mittelstaedt; Property – Shelia Simpson; Quilt 
Show/Exhibit – Mary Jane Beard and Judy Young; 
Sunshine – Judy Young.

 Help is still needed with the following committees: 
AWOL, Public Relations, Newsletter and Ads. Jackie 
Bibbs is willing to take an Apprentice for the newsletter!

Treasurer’s Report – Kim Lotz
 Checking Balance – $9,127.37; Outstanding 
checks – ($181.18); Petty Cash – $100.00; Sarah CD – 
$5,026.29; CD – $9,516.32; Working Balance – 
$8,946.19; Income for November – $768.00; Expenses 
for November – $855.13; Net Expense – $87.13.
 The proposed budget for 2015 was published in the 
December newsletter. A motion was made and seconded 
to accept the budget as published.

Cookbooks and NQA Update – Lavern Schaap
 Lavern reported that 276 cookbooks have been sold. 
Lavern had some available at the meeting wrapped for 
holiday giving (at no extra charge!).
 Susan Williams will be the Secretary/Treasurer for 
the NQA Committee. Riley Middaugh will coordinate 
our National Quilting Day activities. She is hoping to be 
able to use the stage at Park Plaza Mall for the event. 
Lavern noted that her copy of the NQA Quilting 
Quarterly magazine arrived the day of the meeting. It 
contains the annual quilt design; this could be used in 
some way for our event. The magazine also contains 
information about the 2015 show and facts about Little 
Rock. Check out the NQA website for other information 
which is continually being added. 
 Lavern also noted that $500 was allocated in the 
2015 budget for our sponsorship of the NQA annual 
event. One disappointment – we will not be able to have 
a raffle quilt. Shannon Young had volunteered to 
coordinate this. Thank you to Shannon!
 The next NQA meeting will be on Monday, January 
5, 2015, at the Whole Hog on Cantrell. Two of the NQA 
Board members are coming to Little Rock to meet with 
us. The meeting will start at 6:00 PM.
 Latitia Nichols, Chairman for our guild booth at the 
NQA event needs volunteers!
 There will be a second meeting on Thursday of the 
same week – January 8th. It will be a joint meeting of 

the National Quilting Day group (Riley’s team) and the 
Booth sub-committee (Latitia’s team). Your fearless 
secretary failed to note the location and time of the 
meeting. A reminder e-mail will be sent to the guild 
membership and will contain the details.

BOM and Quilt Arkansas – Alina Polta
 Alina showed her completed Turkey block for 
November and also the Christmas Tree block for the 
month of December.
 Alina had a sample Quilt Arkansas shirt to show the 
group. They are good quality denim shirts and will be on 
sale at the next meeting. There will be sample shirts to 
try on for sizing. Payment is expected at the time of 
order and will be right around $25.

Membership – Debbie Spinks
 We now have 130 members.

Community Service – Nola Ballinger
 Our guild donated 37 quilts to tornado victims from 
the spring tornado in the Mayflower/Vilonia area. We 
donated through three groups: The Vilonia United 
Methodist Church, Catholic Charities, and the 
Mayflower public schools. One quilt was donated to an 
individual, a woman who was picked up physically 
thrown by the storm. Miraculously, she was not injured. 
Those present to make the donations were able to locate 
this woman and give her one of the quilts. Nola thanked 
the group for their willingness to participate.
 Nola told the guild of plans for 2015 (she is 
continuing as our Community Service Committee 
Chair). We will work with Hospice Home Care. Their 
program includes 35 in-patient beds and they average 
assisting about 70-75 folks during a year. Recommended 
quilt sizes are lap, crib size, and twin size. Fleece 
blankets are welcome. Nola is planning on taking quilts 
to them on a quarterly basis unless there is enough to 
warrant more frequent deliveries. Prizes will again be 
given to guild members who participate. Drawings will 
be held is April, August, and November. 

Fund-Raising – Pat Crawford
 Pat thanked the group for a great year!

Quilt Exhibit – Mary Jane Beard
 The Terry Library wanted to have an informal voting 
on the quilt exhibit to add interest to our display. Results 
are: 4th place was a tie between Debbie Spinks and 
Alina Polta. 3rd place was our own Exhibit leader, Mary 
Jane Beard. 2nd place was garnered by Shirley Clark and 
1st place in the voting was Susi Olson for her Rainbow 
creation. Thank you to all to participated.

Hostess – Beverly Phillips
 We had 56 members and 2 guests at the meeting. 
The guests were Robin Tyler and Darla Brown. Door 

(continued on page 5)
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MINUTES
(continued from page 4)

prizes were won by Latitia Nichols, Pat Crawford, and 
Frances Wade.

Programs – Liz Ketcherside
 Liz thanked everyone for their donations for the 
auction. Our January program will be Michele Jones 
from Hot Springs who will talk about Color Tools. 
Michele is affiliated with Hickory Hill Quilts in Hot 
Springs Village. Norma McKinnon from Hickory Hill 
Quilts will provide the February program with her 
subject being how to incorporate embroidery into quilts. 
Debbie Caffrey will be our National speaker in March. 
Sign-up sheets for Debbie’s classes will be available in 
January.
 Liz called Eddie Landreth up to present a gift to our 
wonderful president, Donna Toombs. It is a Signature 
block quilt done in bright colors with a white 
background. It was designed by Leah Sample. There are 
still some blocks available for signing if guild members 
had not yet provided a signature.

Show and Tell
 Beverly Phillips had a tale. Her twin boy grandsons 
will be born the morning after our meeting bringing 
them to a grand total of 8 grandchildren! Donna Toombs 
showed her gift quilt. Jan Partain showed us “What Are 
You Doing Here?” It is a landscape challenge showing 
climate change comes to Scotland and it is her own 
design. It contained a cartoon landscape of Scotland with 
pebbles from Loch Lomond and hand-made porcelain 
buttons from Isle of Skye. There are two birds on the 
quilt; a Puffin (a Northern bird) talking to a Parrot (a 
Southern bird). Toni Baker showed us her quilt called 
Duck Duck Goose for a friend who is really into hunting 
and the outdoors. The colors requested were blue, sand 
and brown. It was quilted by Eddie Landreth.
 Shannon Young showed her completed BOM 
Sampler from Pinwheel Fabrics for 2014. It is a Civil 
War reproduction. Sharon Weinsinger brought Peace 
Cottage which was a landscape challenge. It won 3rd 
place in the challenge competition. It was quilted by 
Eddie Landreth. Like Jan’s, it was to contain a bird and a 
tree. Sharon depicted her bird by using a Flying Geese 
block. Jackie Bibbs showed us Best Wishes which is a 
Signature block pattern she made for her nephew’s 
wedding (last July). Jackie gave a hint to always use 
pigment-based ink for photos included in quilts. Susi 
Olson showed us a Frozen-themed quilt that included 
snowflakes. It was made for her great-niece in Ohio.

 There being no further business, the business portion 
of the meeting was adjourned so those present could 
enjoy the holiday refreshments and get ready for the 
auction.

Submitted by
Sally Burrup

SCRAPS

✴ Want to Print Photos on Fabric? Before you buy an 
ink jet printer for fabric printing, check out 
Dominica’s research. She tried and documented 
fabric printing with different printers here: http://
www.easysewingforbeginners.com/category/
howtoprintonfabric/. (Best to do the research 
BEFORE sewing the blocks together! – ed. note)

✴ After Christmas Budgetary blues? Browse through 
the freebie section of Connecting Threads and it 
won’t cost you a dime. There are video tutorials on 
techniques and tools, as well as patterns, labels and 
even a game: http://www.connectingthreads.com/
cfPromo/Freebies.cfm

✴ App Appetite: Check out this iPad app: Waterlogue 
transforms your photos into watercolor images; great 
for creating quilts from favorite photos.

✴ Message from Jim Gatling: Click on this for the 
December AQG Meeting and Christmas party and 
Auction: https://jimgatling.wordpress.com/
2014/12/16/arkansas-quilters-guild-christmas-party-
and-auction-pictures/.

✴ Planning to make a Miniature Quilt for the June 
show? There’s a good article in the QUILTING 
QUARTERLY magazine about how to quilt minis. 
Keeping the quilting in the same scale or proportion 
is as important as not overwhelming the mini with 
too much quilting. Don’t be intimidated by minis... 
they can be quickly finished!

✴ Fabric Box Tutorial – It is simple enough to 
complete in about an hour, which makes it perfect 
for a last minute hostess gift. Fill it with candy and 
you are ready to go! These instructions are for 10" 
squares. Tutorial can be found at 
seasidestitches.blogspot.com/2013/03/fabric-box-
tutorial.html.
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NATIONAL QUILTING 
ASSOCIATION NEWS

IMPORTANT MEETING —
Monday, January 5, 2015, 6-8 pm, Whole Hog Cafe on Cantrell

 Two of the NQA board members will be meeting with us to report on the NQA Show, Down By The Riverside, which 
is coming to Little Rock in June.

NATIONAL QUILTING DAY, SATURDAY, MARCH 21, 2015

 Riley Middaugh has volunteered to coordinate our activities for National Quilting Day. Please contact Riley 
(ram0220@aol.com) with your ideas and suggestions.

46TH ANNUAL QUILTING ASSOCIATION SHOW
“DOWN BY THE RIVERSIDE”

JUNE 18-20, 2015
STATEHOUSE CONVENTION CENTER

LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS

 Continue to check the NQA 2015 Show website for updates concerning the show.  Teachers and classes are to be 
announced in early January.

 And, register to volunteer at the show if you have not yet done so. All volunteers must register through the website. 
For volunteering you will receive a free entrance fee to the show.

AQG BOOTH FOR NQA SHOW

 Latitia Nichols is chairing our Booth Committee for the NQA Show. Please volunteer to help her on the committee 
and/or to work in the booth during the show.

AQG MEMBER INVOLVEMENT

 Marcel Miller, the President of NQA, has asked AQG members to be involved in making the show a success. What 
can you do?

✴ Join NQA if you would like discounted fees for entering quilts and enrolling in classes.
✴ Enter a quilt – the first 400 entries are accepted.
✴ Make a quilt for “The Little Quilt Auction” – the main fundraising event of the show.
✴ Be ready to enroll in classes taught by nationally known teachers.
✴ Tell your quilting and non-quilting friends about the show.
✴
 There will be 400 competition quilts, over 200 exhibition quilts and almost 100 vendors. And, the week of the show 
(June 12-20, 2015) there will be MULTIPLE opportunities for volunteering.

NOTE: All volunteers must register on the NQA website.

The “Can't Wait to see The Teachers List” NQA Liaison, 
Lavern Schaap
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
2014
August 7, 2014
through
May 3, 2015 The Great Arkansas Quilt Show III exhibit at the Historic Arkansas Museum, 200 E. Third 

Street, Little Rock, AR 72201. See pictures of the winners here:
 http://www.arkansasonline.com/galleries/18660/album/

2015
January 5 6-8 pm, AQG/NQA quilt show planning meeting at Whole Hog Restaurant, 2516 Cantrell 

Road.

March 14 Plantation Agriculture will offer a Table Topper workshop taught by Rene Riggan from Ritsy 
Rags from 9 am-4 pm for $20 + $10 kit. Bring your sewing machine and supplies. Contact 
Musuem (plantationagrimuseum@arkansas.com, 501-961-1409) for more information.

March 21 NATIONAL QUILTING DAY

June 18-20 NQA "Down by the Riverside" Quilt Show at the Statehouse Convention Center in Little Rock.

July 10-11 Hot Springs Area Quilt Guilds’ QUILTFEST at the Hot Springs Convention Center with cash, 
prizes and ribbons! NQA certified judges, over 200 quilts, door prizes and vendors. For more 
information see www.hsaquiltguild.com.

October 1-3 Quilt AR! “Follow the Yellow Brick Road” at the C. A. Vines 4-H Center, Ferndale, AR, 
featuring classes with Gail Garber and Lola Jenkins.

Welcome New Member
 Deanna Taber
 PO Box 651
 Morrilton, AR  72110
 dltaber2002@yahoo.com

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS

 Sherry Ford January 1
 Kellie Coleman January 2
 Eddie Landreth January 4
 Judith Rickard January 6
 Betty Bradford January 9
 Liz Ketcherside January 10
 Jan Savu January 19
 Phyllis Kirtley January 22
 Judy Stewart January 26
 Marilyn Wheeler January 26
 Cynthia Quick January 27
 Geannine Ott  January 30
 Alicia Bell January 31

VALENTINE’S DAY WEEKEND GETAWAY

 Marsha Heien contacted AQG inviting us to join her 
Stuttgart Knot’s retreat at Cook’s Lake in Casscoe. It’s 
about 30 minutes from Stuttgart and offers a roomy 
lodge and great cook.

 The retreat is scheduled for February 13-15, 2015. 
They need a minimum of 10 and ask that we contact 
Glenda Landreth at 241-3803 if interested. 

 BYOP – Bring your own project, whether quilting, 
knitting, crocheting, or whatever.



Arkansas Quilters Guild, Inc.
Mary Anne Burleson
14502 Taylor Loop Rd.
Little Rock, AR 72223

DEADLINE FOR
JANUARY NEWSLETTER

December 12, 2014

AQG Meeting
NLR Community Center

2700 Willow Street 
North Little Rock, Arkansas

The NLRCC is located at 2700 Willow in North Little 
Rock which is near the I-30/I-40 interchange. Get off 
I-30 or I-40 at JFK. Go south to Pershing Boulevard. 
Turn right. Follow Pershing to Willow. It’s on the right 
facing the new Patrick Hays Senior Citizen’s Center.


